
 

 
ISM/TEM/Year 9 Black Country Museum 2022 

 
3rd May 2022 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
Year 9 Black Country Museum  - Tuesday 12th July  
 
A trip has been arranged for Year 9 pupils to visit the Black Country Living Museum on Tuesday 12th 
July 2022.  The purpose of this trip is to assist with the learning of the Industrial Revolution in the UK, 

covered in both GCSE Geography and GCSE History. It will aim to make the events and people 

become more relevant to the pupils. The pupils will be undertaking a workshop whilst they are there 

to give them an insight into life during the Victorian era. The workshop is an example of a 1912 school 
lesson. Pupils will travel by coach departing at 9am and returning at approximately 3pm.  
Arrangements will need to be made for your child to return home safely. 
 
School uniform will not be required but sensible clothing and shoes must be worn as part of the day. 
Pupils have the opportunity to pre-order fish and chips from the museum if they so wish at an additional 
cost, otherwise they will need to bring a packed lunch with them. Pupils entitled to free school meals 
will be provided with a packed lunch before departure, alternatively, they can also order fish and chips 
at an additional cost. 
 
Etone College staff will be accompanying pupils on the trip.  The total cost will be £19.50 per pupil.  
Pupil premium and free school meal children will receive a £1.95 reduction giving a total cost of 
£17.55.   
 
Payment should be made via your child’s Wisepay account by Friday 27th May.  Please 
complete and return the attached reply slip, along with your Wisepay receipt, to main school reception 
by Friday 27th May.  The consent slip needs to be completed and returned to school reception, as 
without this slip, your child will not be allowed to leave on the trip.  Please also report any changes to 
your child’s medical form held in school.  
 
Please note that all places on trips are subject to continued good behaviour and regular attendance. 
Should your child be removed from the trip due to poor behaviour or attendance concerns, we would 
not accept liability for any payments made and no refunds will be issued. Additionally, the signed 
permission slip from yourself agrees that the school reserves the right to send your child home at your 
expense if your child jeopardizes their own safety, the safety of others or the good name of the 
school. 

  
Should you have any queries regarding this trip, please contact Miss Kelly-Smith. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Mr I Smith 
Headteacher 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
Year 9 Black Country Living Museum – Tuesday 12th July 2022 

 
 
 
Pupil name: ………………………………………….  Form: …………………………… 
 
I give permission for my child to attend the trip to Black Country Living Museum on 12th July.  I 
understand my child will be travelling by coach and will make the necessary arrangements for them to 
travel home safely. 
 
Please tick as applicable 
 

 I have paid 19.50 via my child’s Wisepay account and attach the receipt. 
 

 My child is entitled to PP/FSM and I have paid £17.55 via their Wisepay account and 
attach the receipt 

 My child is entitled to free school meals so will require a packed lunch            
                 

 My child would like to reserve fish and chips at an additional cost of £4.50 and I have paid 
the additional amount via Wisepay  

 My child would like to reserve a portion of chips at an additional cost of £2.00 and I have 
paid the additional amount via Wisepay 

 If your child is vegetarian and is ordering fish & chips or just chips, please tick this box. 

 
 
 
 
Signed: ………………………………………….. Date: ………………………….. 
 
 

Reply slip to be returned to main school reception by Friday 27th May 
 
 
 
 
 


